
North and West Argyll FEI Cluster Group

31st March at 4.30 pm 

at

Inveraray Primary School, Inveraray, Argyll 

Minutes
Present:   Ross Preston, Elaine Jamieson, Aileen Watkins, Morag Duff, Joyce Hawkins, Linda Leyland, Fiona Hamilton, Anne Paterson

Apologies:  Julie Watson
Minutes & Matters Arising

Proposed – Linda Leyland, Seconded – Ross Preston

Ross will email the latest FS contacts and an outline of 

WoodWords Project to Aileen

Change from FEI to OLNS – there has been no further word from Bonnie Maggio.  Action:  Fiona to email Bonnie asking for latest update and advice.
Outdoor Learning consultation 

Aileen had had some feedback. Morag will cover Mid Argyll & Kintyre schools, Michaela Hunter will cover Cowal & Bute, Stramash will cover Oban area and the islands.  It was suggested that Jan Dunlop cover Mull & Iona.  This will use up the remaining 12 days.  The conversations will follow the suggested questions emailed out.  The collated responses will guide the future focus of the group.  Future projects will require further funding applications.  Seed Corn & Community funds become available in April.  

Update on WoodWord Project
Project is up and running.  Introductory day and session 1 have happened.  There are10 learners (aged 21 – 50+) and 5 tutors.  The sessions run on Fridays for three hours in the woods.  It is proving much more complex and interesting than anticipated.  The benefit of links between FS and adult literacy & numeracy is increasingly clear.    Tutors can’t have any expectations that the learners will all turn up every session or for the whole session.  There will be a whole day session one Saturday, with storytellers, meditation etc.   The project will be completed by end of May and a report then submitted to FEI.  Ross consulted with Liz O’Brian (Forest Research) about best way to undertake qualitative evaluation showing the difference it’s made to literacy and numeracy.   John Muir Discovery Award is part of the project.

Update on Forest School SCQF 

In England, NOCN (north open college network) don’t deliver OCN awards any more – now called The One Award.  Now available in England, a new FS vocational qualification, developed with FSA.   

In Scotland, the NOCN now has a development manager, Margaret MacLachlan.  NOCN chief exec & herself are working with SCQF to develop a Scottish FS course – Ross spoke to them and suggested that they get in touch with Penny Martin to find out what has already been developed.  It will probably take at least a year.  

Anyone with any ideas of how the qualification should be developed for Scotland, please contact Ross.
Feedback from March CPD/networking Event 

The event was well attended and went very well.  There was lots of enthusiasm for the event from all who attended.  Very well delivered.

Action;  Fiona to email Aileen with some photos and a short report on the day.

10th anniversary plans

Elaine had emailed Bonnie, who has agreed to give funding for the event and agreed to come.    Group formally constituted at end June 2004, although it had been operating for a while before that.  

Suggested 

Timeline display of achievements, WoodWords, training, pilot projects,  workshops (Trees of the Enlightenment, 

Elaine will pay for a few days for someone to start to coordinate.

Action; Elaine will email Bonnie to see if the National networking event could be held in Argyll on August 16th, or whenever it has already been organised for.   Suggested venue – Benmore Gardens

Action:  Fiona will speak to Peter Baxter, Curator of Benmore 
Action:  Ross will start to work on Timeline.

AOCB

AGM is June.   Monday 16th – 5 pm – George Hotel.

Date of Next Meeting
Depending on response from Bonnie re – 10th anniversary.  Next meeting will follow the AGM unless there is the need for one sooner.

